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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO REQUESTING THAT THE TOPIC “SECOND MEETING OF MINISTERS AND HIGH-LEVEL AUTHORITIES RESPONSIBLE FOR POLICIES ON DECENTRALIZATION, LOCAL GOVERNMENT, AND CITIZEN PARTICIPATION AT THE MUNICIPAL LEVEL IN THE HEMISPHERE” BE INCLUDED
 ON THE ORDER OF BUSINESS OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF 
THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF SEPTEMBER 3, 2003

PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO
OEA-01885
Washington, D.C., July 31, 2003
Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency in connection with the regular meeting of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States, which you chair, to be held on September 3, 2003.
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The Permanent Mission of Mexico hereby requests that the topic “Second Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities Responsible for Policies on Decentralization, Local Government, and Citizen Participation at the Municipal Level in the Hemisphere” be included on the order of business to be considered by the Permanent Council.

As you will recall, our Heads of State and Government decided, at the Third Summit of the Americas, to issue a mandate on promoting the strengthening of local governments.  In that connection, the “First Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities Responsible for Policies on Decentralization, Local Government, and Citizen Participation at the Municipal Level in the Hemisphere” was held in La Paz, Bolivia, from July 29 to 31, 2001.  That meeting led to the establishment of the High-Level Inter-American Network on Decentralization, Local Government, and Citizen Participation (RIAD), as a mechanism for coordinating efforts to carry out the aforementioned mandate from our Heads of State and Government.

Accordingly, the National Institute for Federalism and Municipal Development (INAFED)—a decentralized body of Mexico’s Secretariat of the Interior—has spearheaded, in its capacity as Vice President pro tempore of RIAD and in collaboration with the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (UPD), the preparatory work for the second high-level meeting of this type, which will take place in Mexico City from September 24 to 26, 2003.  This Permanent Mission considers that the Permanent Council should be apprised of the progress made in this process so that consultations may continue, allowing us to attain the objectives set by our authorities in the area of decentralization, strengthening local governments, and citizen participation.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Ambassador Miguel Ruíz Cabañas

Permanent Representative of Mexico
Ambassador Raymon Valcin
Permanent Representative of Haiti
Chair of the Permanent Council
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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